
 

 

 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
August 6, 2021 

 
Public Utility Commission of Oregon 
Attn:  Filing Center 
201 High St. SE, Suite 100 
Post Office Box 1088 
Salem, Oregon 97308-1088 
 
Re: WA 83 – In the Matter of Sunriver Water LLC, Expanded Service Territory 

Application – Public Comment Hearing Discussion Follow-Up 
  
Administrative Law Judge Allwein:  
 
Sunriver Water LLC (“Sunriver Water” or the “Company”) very much appreciates the 
robust questions and comments from, and discussion with, our customers, parties and 
Your Honor during the Public Comment Hearing on Wednesday, August 4, 2021.  The 
Company asked for permission to follow-up on several items requested during the 
Public Comment Hearing.  At your direction, we are filing this letter in the docket with 
the requested additional information.   
 

• Sunriver Water’s Master Plan covers capital projects through 2040 and water 
resources needed for full buildout. 

• The North Well location is adjacent to the North Reservoir.  
• The North Well Application 16874 (Permit 17882) allows 1,790 acre-feet annual 

use at 3.9 CFS rate (1,750 gpm rate).  This right requires mitigation to use the 
water.  Sunriver Water already has acquired 2.1 acre-feet of permanent 
mitigation credits, which allows 5.25 acre-feet of use. 

• Our hydrologist has confirmed that our wells are the best indicators of potential 
impact from external environmental factors (e.g., precipitation levels). 

• Most of the Deschutes River water systems are tapping a shallow aquifer, 
whereas Sunriver Water’s wells are in a deeper aquifer. 

  
Sincerely, 
 
Sunriver Water LLC 
 
/s/ Tim Smith 
 
Tim Smith 
General Manager 
tsmith@sunriverutilities.com 
(971) 285-4025 
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